June 19, 2012

Chairman Brad Anderson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:34 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, June 19, 2012.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Denny Richardson and Bryce Black.  Town officials Tina Bee and Maureen Manore were present.  

Also present were Michael Krajniak, Micheal Roberts, Larry Baker, Dwight Jelle, Jim Schiller, Don Gisch, Donna Gates, Donna Juleff, Butch Reinhardt and Brian Nodolf.
Minutes

The minutes from the May 11th meeting were read. Bryce Black made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried. 

Financial Report

Treasurer’s report for May was read.  The ending balance was $106,959.33.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Bryce Black seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizen’s Concerns

Mike Roberts thanked Denny Richardson for his assistance concerning fences.  He stated that the May minutes were incorrect pertaining to Dan Fedderly’s comments.  He asked why the mining activity was being allowed outside of its original footprint, since it is violating the Town’s Interim Zoning.  He requested that Interim Zoning be put on next month’s agenda.
Larry Baker and Donna Juleff said that the well inspector from H2O Well Drilling and Pump Service had inspected their well and agreed that the problem was probably caused by the mining activities and would not be resolved until a deeper casing was installed.  He recommended a Rusco filter to trap the sand.  
Brian Nodolf said that the well inspector told him that there was sand in the well but did not assign blame.  He also said that the well inspector, Mr. Rodriguez will come to the next Town Board meeting.

Donna Gates said that they were having problems with their well, had to replace the pump and pipes.  She asked when the baseline testing would be done.  The testing is being conducted by Cedar Corp, who is waiting on the last of the permission forms to be returned.
Mike Krajniak asked what the radius was for well testing.  He was told it was one half mile.  He also said that all wells that had problems should be tested.  Brian Nodolf replied that if the Town Board wanted this done, wells that are sensitive can be tested.
Bryce Black asked Brian Nodolf if Mr. Bechel would release his blasting records back to September of 2011.  Mr. Nodolf replied that he would get those records to the Board.
Plan Commission Report
The Plan Commission Secretary reported on the meeting held on June 18th.  At that meeting the Plan Commission discussed citizen’s concerns regarding fireworks permits, other meetings attended and worked on the zoning ordinance draft.
Consider and take action on Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance

Bryce Black explained the amendments that he was suggesting for Section 2. Applicability (2) and Section 4. Operator’s License (7) and the Board discussed it.  Bryce Black moved to adopt the amended text for the Nonmetallic Mining Operator’s License as submitted with the change of 10 acres vs.15 acres in line (7) a.  Denny Richardson seconded.  The vote was unanimous to accept.  
Denny Richardson made a motion to adopt the Nonmetallic Mining Operator’s License with the accepted amendments.  Bryce Black seconded.  The Chairman called for a roll call vote the results as follows;  Brad Anderson – Yes, Denny Richardson – Yes,  Bryce Black – Yes.  The motion carried.
Consider and take action on Resolution Establishing Fee Schedule for Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance

The Board discussed this resolution.  Bryce Black made a motion to adopt the Resolution Establishing Town Fee Schedule for Nonmetellic Mining Operator’s License Ordinance and Denny Richardson seconded.  The Chairman called for a roll call vote the results as follows;  Brad Anderson – Yes, Denny Richardson – Yes,  Bryce Black – Yes.  The motion carried.

Consider and take action on Resolution Amending Town Citation Ordinance to Add Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance Forfeitures

The Board discussed this resolution, in particular if the $5, 000.00 amount cash deposit should be set higher.
Denny Richardson made a motion to adopt the Resolution Amending the Town Citation Ordinance and Bryce Black seconded.  The Chairman called for a roll call vote the results as follows;  Brad Anderson – Yes, Denny Richardson – Yes,  Bryce Black – Yes.  The motion carried.

Consider and take action on Pepin County Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plan-2012-2016/FEMA

The Board discussed this topic and decided they wanted more information before taking further action.
Road Reports

Seal coating is completed for Sunny Brook, Vosker Road and Glen Lane.

Gravel was applied to Gates Hill, Glen Lane, Plum Valley Road and Holmes Lane.

The intersection of County Road D and Cutoff Road has a hole in the corner.

Discuss and take action on working with Pepin County NRCS concerning Noxious Weeds
The County NRCS has a weed eradication plan for Japanese Knotweed that involves mowing and immediate application of herbicide.  To eliminate this weed will require the cooperation of adjacent landowners.  Rick McDermott has agreed to work with the NRCS in coordinating the mowing and spraying.  There is grant money available to help fund this voluntary program.  The Town Board agreed to work with the NRCS on noxious weed control, especially Japanese Knotweed. 
Discuss Hiring a Building Inspector
The Board discussed contracting with the Building Inspector that services the majority of Pepin County.  It was decided that more information was needed.

Pay Bills.  

The bills were paid.

The next regular board meeting was set for July 10, 2012, 7:30 p.m., at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizens Concerns, Plan Commission Report, Road Reports, Rural Mutual Insurance Update and Pepin County’s Multi-hazard Mitigation Plan.

Bryce Black made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.  The vote was unanimous.

Time 9:35 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

